Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 18th July 2016
Present
Robin Burr, ,Penny D’Souza, Nigel Duffin, Dick Riches, Russell Constable, Ruth Bennett, Keith Maund
Apologies 
Lisa Stone, Karen Loizou-Smith, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Andrew Jackson, Chris Stone
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 9th May 2016 were approved.  A correction to Parent Volunteering was noted: Neil referred to is Ruth’s husband, not Bridget’s.
Matter Arising
Penny will type up the key list and circulate when Nigel has described what they look like so people can say which ones they have.  There are 5 different keys for internal doors, external Lower Ham Road doors, shutters, gates and shutters and gates combined.

Planning application – no further news.

Hosting private rowing: John Clay now has a key but no boats have yet appeared.

Equipment: we now have the dress rails and 20 new buoyancy aids (the latter funded by the grant from the Gosling Foundation). The meeting agreed we don’t need any more buoyancy aids at the moment. The meeting agreed to use £400 from the bagpacking towards the dress rails.

Parent
Ruth spoke to a lady in Beavers who is very keen to take on

Volunteering
volunteering and get it going in September – she said she would get back to Ruth.

Volunteering in general was discussed – it was agreed it needs pulling together to make the most of those who have already come forward before they lose enthusiasm.  Nigel will speak to Bridget to ask her to get gardening and maintenance going for the summer, and to Lisa to ask her to circulate a list of instructional volunteers to section leaders.


New Beaver parents can be targeted, and maybe also Explorer parents as many of the Explorers are new to Leander.

Kayaking with Ian has started.

Financial 
We have £6058 in the current account and £4774.77 on deposit.
Report        
Camp receipts total £5940, but between £600 and £800 has not yet been paid in. Also the Explorer camp money is due to go back into the current account so Russell can manage it and do the accounts, rather than Explorers accounting for it separately.

Letter re subs increase: Nigel has received a few suggested amendments.  It was agreed that when emailed out, the subject should read ‘Leander: Action required’ to ensure the email is read.

Debit cards are in progress. 
Fundraising
The cake sale at the Dragon Boat Race raised £660.


Ruth will pay the money into her account and then transfer to Leander (so she can use the bank’s coin-counting machine).


£1500 received from the Angus Allnatt Foundation for kayaks.

£695.88 received from New Initiative RBK grant for mats.


Sainsbury donated a voucher and will have us back for bagpacking.


Ruth now needs wording and quotes before she can make any more applications eg describing what is wrong with the boats, describing the building project.


Ruth can also source free paint and a free electrician for minor works.

Building report
The electrics have been inspected – 30 items need attention and most need to be addressed before we can get our certificate.


Euro have quoted £1395.43 incl VAT for the ‘must do’ items.  The meeting agreed to go ahead with this quote, but not in July when the building is in use and has a hire booking.


Ruth will get her electrician to have a look at the other items on a materials only basis, with a view to going ahead depending on how much money is available.
Safety
The fire exit route on the boat deck needs to be marked – best with yellow paint rather than tape.  Nigel to investigate.
Any Other     
Robin is getting someone to look at the leaking gigs to assess the 

Business
scale of the problem.

Future Dates

Next Exec Meeting



Monday 19 September








Monday 21 November
